December 9, 1931.

Mrs. Edward Cs Bixler,
New Windsor, Maryland.

Dear !firs. Bixlorie

I beg to acknowledge recelipt of your
favor of Docember 8th, to Governor Ritchie,
and thank you very mmch for giving him the
bonefit of your views regarding the lynching
of Matthew Willieams on the “astern Shore last
weok.

Very truly yours,

Raymond . Lauer,
Seerotary.



